Mazama Advisory Committee 

06-01.10 Meeting Minutes
Mazama Community Center

Attending: Erik Burr, Doug Devin, Steve Devin, Heidi Dexter, Jim Gregg, Phil Heitman, Rick LeDuc, Ken Madden, Bob Monetta, John Norwig, Bill & Monica Percich, Karen Reneau, Lara & Jonathon Sirois, John Sunderland. 

Jim started the meeting by asking each subcommittee to report on their findings.  Due to late arrivals and subcommittees not present, Rick mentioned that a meeting was going to be held the following Monday to discuss the impacts that expanding North Cascade National Park would have on Mazama and the Methow.  Rick encouraged those that could to attend the meeting.  A discussion about the potential impacts ensued for several minutes until most MAC members arrived.

Subcommittee reports followed. 

1. TRAFFIC FLOW IN MAZAMA CORE: (subcommittee: Midge C., Heidi D., Jim G., John N.) 
Discussion: Jim gave an overview of the committee’s findings that he had detailed in an earlier email to everyone.  John Norwig, a former transportation planner, met with Jim and Midge to discuss the options available to reduce speed and increase safety in the Mazama core.  He suggested they meet with the County to take their discussion to the next level.  In May the subcommittee met with the Okanogan County Public Works Director, County Engineer and the head of Road Maintenance.  The meeting was productive and the committee was informed of the necessary steps required to get the speed limit reduced in and around the Mazama core.  Changing speed limits requires a vote by the County Commissioners that can only be triggered by a citizen petition.

To install another stop sign at the intersection to make it a four-way instead of a three-way stop, the County agreed to come out and walk the intersection to see if installing another stop sign was appropriate. Based on what is observed during the site visit and if the County Engineer approves the idea, a traffic study will be conducted by the County.  The study would take about a week.  The road may have to be realigned, or straightened, to accommodate another sign.

The committee also discussed additional pedestrian and vehicle safety measures that could be employed in the core.   The County suggested options that included improving road striping so the road appears to narrow near the intersection, narrow rumble strips and increased signage. 

Right-of-way issues were also discussed.  The current R-O-W depths in and around the core vary from 30’ to 100’.  Parking in or driving over any R-O-W requires a road approach permit form the County.
Results: 
A petition to reduce the speed limits in the Mazama core from 50 mph to 25-35 mph is at the Mazama Store.  Once enough signatures are received, the committee will petition the County Commissioners to reduce the speed limit.  Jim is keeping Bud Hover in the loop regarding this issue.  Bob Spiwak has mentioned the idea in one of his columns and Paul Butler at Methow Valley News is also aware it.  Jim is working with the Director of Public Works to get his crew to visit Mazama and complete a traffic study for the possible installation of a fourth stop sign.  During the site visit R-O-W’s will be discussed as well as the idea around Mazama having parking standards that are more appropriate for a small and rural community. 
2. Phone Company: (subcommittee: Erik B., Karen R., Delene M., Bill P.)
Discussion: Bob let everyone know that Delene is unable to serve on the committee.  Karen and Erik suggested that the next step with the phone company be a letter that is written by an attorney and that it comes from the landowners who own the property the building sits on and is adjacent to.  It was also suggested that the phone and transportation committees work together as needed to get this issue resolved.  John remembers that in a previous meeting the phone company said they would consider moving the building.  Questions came up regarding where the building, regardless of future size, be moved to and the survey that was most recently completed.  Tackman completed the survey and it shows that the building is sitting partially in the County’s R-O-W and on private property.
Results:  The committee agreed to follow up and locate the survey and discuss a strategy that would potentially involve the transportation committee.

3.  Landowner Committee: (Steve D., Bill P., Bob M.)
Discussion: Given time restrictions, Steve and Bob were only able to meet at the beginning of today’s M.A.C. meeting.  At this point in the process, Steve would support the idea of moving the guide shack building but would not willing to pay for the move.  John asked Steve to not eliminate the idea of moving the building.   

Bob supported property line adjustments or trades but is concern that design ideas are limited due to the size of the public space being discussed.  Bob believes that there is still a ways to go before anything is finalized but things are getting closer.  Maybe a few months from now an agreement can be reached that would include an MOU outlining costs.  He hoped to get an MOU to the County sometime soon.  Jim suggested setting a time line or at least a target date to aim for but only a "few months" was agreed on.  
It was agreed that the size and the use of the public space would be helpful in any final configuration of the area.  Bob suggested that there is an inherent conflict between open space and community use and that the concerns of maintaining it shouldn’t dictate the design and use of the space.  Steve mentioned that there are three other corners that could also be used as public/open space.  Bob would like to see the removal of the lot lines in question so there is greater flexibility in the design and layout of the buildings.
Results: 
Jim agreed to define some open space parameters for the committee to review and agree on.  John, Bob and Steve will target a meeting prior to July 1 to refine the ideas discussed. 

4.  Schematic Models: (Lara & Johnathon S., Pierre)
Discussion:  Lara and Jonathon presented some computer generated schematic models via a projector for the group to get a better sense of what the core and the area around the Community Club could potentially look like once built out.  This exercise was conceptual only and without specifics in regard to building locations, design and scale and the road profiles, it can only remain conceptual.  
Results:  Given more facts the computer model will become more accurate.     All owners on all corners should take advantage of this planning tool in their planning process.  
Jim then handed out a draft planning summary of what that group has accomplished to date in the planning process.  It would be the basis for the final master plan for the core area.  It also could be used to evaluate any proposals in the core area.    He asked for input from the committee.

5. Mazama Village proposal: (Bill & Monica Percich)
Discussion: Bill gave a brief overview of the status of his Mazama Village proposal and asked the committee to walk over to the site.  On site, Tackman Survey (Brian and Bill) and Larry Zimmerlund, water and sewer engineer, were available to answer questions.  
Results:   Most of the MAC members walked over to the site and asked questions about lot lines, water, road access, parking, natural buffers, open space and setbacks.  It was asked how the proposal contributed to the planning concepts that the core area owners have been working on for the past two years.  
Open space areas, pedestrian movement pattern, fire access and turn around, utility service area, snow storage, parking, screening/buffer commercial from the residential area, architectural standards, and building envelopes were all issues that surfaced.  It appeared that nearly all the existing vegetation (trees) would need to be removed.  If new vegetation was proposed, would adequate water be available.  
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